LTPOA Meeting Minutes July 8, 2008

The meeting opened at 6:59 p.m. with following board members present:  Janet Hirsch, Ron Sansone, Russ Wilner, Ann Schatzman, Marilyn Meyer, Larry Kimmel and Joe Hejnal.

President Sansone asked for a motion to accept the June minutes which had been posted on the website.  Motion made by Russ Wilner, seconded by Joe Hejnal, motion passed.
President’s Report


President Sansone began the meeting by reporting that next year is going to be one of the toughest financial years with the dam, road and driveways.  He stated that the ditches are to be maintained by the homeowners.  If they are not well maintained then the board will send out letters and have the work done at the owners’ expense.  He stated that it was approximately $15,000 to seal 7 miles of road.  All property owners must maintain the road so we don’t lose the road.  He also referenced the ditches where property owners have been building dams.

President Sansone then stated that we needed to be more serious about registering boats.  
Also reported was that the previous security guard was dismissed and would like to hire a new security guard for Friday-Sunday mainly during the summer months (what we can afford).

Treasurer’s Report


Marilyn Meyer, Treasurer, reported for June.  There are already 43 paid assessments.


The Financial Statement for June listed separately. Financial Report

Marilyn presented the following bills for payment:


Meramec Paving 



= $4,471.50 (repair of 2 culvert pipes)


Meramec Paving 



= $900.00 (other south side repairs)


Leader Publication Ad for Guard 

= $12.00

Mowing for June 



= $305.00

Pest Solutions Annual Work on Sales Office
= $276.00
Portable Toilet




= $90.00

Dam Grouting Service 


= $65,766.94
Legal Quarterly 
   


= $293.25
McLaren Grading 



= $10,000


Motion made by Janet Hirsch seconded by Russ Wilner to pay the above bills.  Motion carried.  It was decided among the board members to hold the Meramec Paving Bill for review.  We have until August 2 to remit payment.

President Sansone gave an explanation to homeowners as to why we needed the work from Meramec Paving done.  He stated that it would ruin the road if the problems had not been addressed.
Finance Committee 

Janet Hirsch reported that the Finance Committee Meeting was going to be held on July 22, 2008 at 7:00 P.M. The meeting will be in regard to planning the budget for the next year. Janet further stated that if any homeowners had any plans they would like to develop for next year, she recommends that they bring a list of estimates and justifications.  Lastly, Janet reiterated that the next coming year was going to be very difficult financially and that the lake had already borrowed $15,000 and can continue borrowing up until October 1.  The loan would be finalized on October 1, 2008 and then $5,000/mo would be due to the bank for the loan.

Security

President Sansone stated again the importance of registering the boats.  He said that registration could be done at the monthly meetings and could also contact Russ if you were in need of registration stickers.  He stressed that if you are fishing, you should be a property owner within the lake and that he has caught quite a few people who were fishing that did not live or were affiliated with a property owner within the lake.  It will take everyone’s cooperation to register all boats.  Board decided to do boat licensing from 9-12 this Saturday.  Marilyn, Joe and Russ volunteered to do the registering of the boats.  

President Sansone also reported that there are a variety of individuals interested in the security guard job and lots of applications coming in.  A couple of interviews were scheduled for tonight but may run another ad.  One homeowner stated that Raintree hired off-duty cops from a company to work as a security guard.

President Sansone reported that the security gate has been okay and that people have learned to accept the gate.  There is a question as to the possibility of having it closed at all times.
Communications Director Report


Janet Hirsch distributed the results of the annual election survey and went over the results.  See separate Lake Tishomingo Opinion Survey 2008 results.  

Janet highlighted a few of the highest rated opinions:

1. Vehicles and boat trailers in the community parking lot should be stickered to prevent illegal fishing.
2. We should continue the program to test the quality of lake water.  
3. The LTPOA Board is doing a good job of improving our community.
4. We need a community sewer system.
5. No one should be allowed to plant any aquatic plants in the lake.

6. A road bond in the range of $500 - $1000 should be required for any building project that uses heavy trucks (to pay for any road damage).

7. We should repair the path and railing leading to the spillway on the south side. (Janet’s favorite and very important because 1. Liability problem 2. As a walker, she would like to accommodate all other walkers so they can get safely down to the spillway.
Comments:

Rules & Regulations adopted by board should be based on reasoning & not arbitrary preferences of the board (driveway paving arbitrary) – Janet stated that this was a communication problem.  Homeowners did not understand and the board should have communicated better fashion.  In an effort to be fair, all homeowners needed to pave the first 20 feet of their driveways.

Janet reported that Clarue and Marty Holland are taking over water testing.  Board has budgeted $450/year for testing of the water and Janet requested that the board approve the continuing the setting aside money within the budget for water testing...

Additionally stated was that the Water Willow exterminator was coming next week to take a look at what we have and the cost to eradicate it.

President Sansone commented regarding the property owner’s assessments and stated they were very reasonable for what we have.  
Building Director

Joe Hejnal reported that Cobb (I78-I80) told him that he was going to redo his ditches in which he filled in with dirt.  The water is flowing underneath the road and we will lose the road if we do not have the ditches.  President Sansone stated that if Cobb does not address the problem in the next two weeks, then the board will hire someone to do the job.  
Maintenance 


President Sansone stated that with the organizing help of Kevin and Marilyn the gated maintenance area has been cleaned up tremendously and is cleaner that it has ever been.  Only about a truck load of debris remains to be removed from the maintenance area.  A brush hog and some parts remain as well and may be available to sell.  Also, bids are still being sought to build a permanent shed to house the bobcat and salt in order to make for a nicer presentation and a safe and sturdy storage shed.  President Sansone said that he would also like to replace the gate and fencing around the area and blacktop the area so it is not such an eyesore.   He reported that the old shed is about ready to cave in.  Additionally, Joe Hejnal has a son that is a full time mechanic who is going to help with the salt truck and truck and getting them licensed.  Also, we need to find a new truck bed because the bed is collecting water and the water just sits in the bed.  President Sansone stated that we can get by maybe another year with the truck.  
Further, President Sansone said that we are open to anyone who knows someone who could give us a bid for the shed and that we currently only have one bid. 
    Right now, there is a 23 X 40ft - 6ft high foundation and he would like to go up another 8 ft installing 2 - 10X10 garage doors with a walk through door and also build out another 17 ft for the salt and construct a new roof on the shed.
Web Site 


Janet Hirsch reported that the forms on the website were updated for vehicle and boat registration, and that the new LTPOA board is also posted on the website.
Dam Committee


Rich Hirsch reported great news on the progress of the dam repair. Dam report.
Old Business


Property owner Rick Hannick presented a letter to the LTPOA Board of Directors addressing his concerns regarding security on and around the lake.  Reference letter.  The main points addressed within his letter were:

1. Upgrading the security guard position by retraining the current guard or hiring a new guard who will work the hours the board chooses.  Issue and pay for a cell phone for the security guard so they can be reached if and when needed.

2. Increase the security budget to 30 hours a week for May-September, Monday-Friday.  Give security guard the authority to detain or remove trespassers from the premises.

3. Update and issue stickers for EVERY boat and vehicle used by property owners with the board following up on all violations.

4. Provide a form on the website for all property owners to report any and all violations.
5. Provide copies of all fishing and boating rules and regulations to the fisherman on the lake.  Being more stringent with the rules will help rid the lake of poachers.

6. Keep the front gate closed at all times.

7. Establish set fines for repeat violators/violations.

Janet Hirsch stated that a lot of what was stated within the letter has been discussed.  Giving a cell phone to the security guard is a great idea and the increased protection in the summertime is extremely important.  The board does not have a problem addressing the security issues.  Also, Janet stated that a copy of all the water rules and regulations were mailed out to all property owners with the assessment letters.

President Sansone stated that the security and fireworks on 4th of July need to be addressed.  He stated that on this past 4th of July, a group of people had a fire up to 14 ft high at the front of the lake in the fire pit.  He thought that they were going to burn the building down and they kept throwing debris on the fire and thought were going to destroy the fire pit.  He noted that most of the individuals were inebriated.  He said Joe Hejnal did a good job cleaning up and that Joe stayed and made sure the fire situation was under control.  President Sansone stated that he appreciated Joe and Ken Lanning for cleaning up and for their efforts.  

Additionally, President Sansone stated that property owners need to get serious about the 4th of July and that we needed to think collectively as to how we are going to continue the fireworks display year after year.  In order for it to continue, more donations from property owners are needed. 
Questions from Property Owners
Ken Lanning – How far back do the ditches go?  President Sansone replied that we needed to buy some riprap before doing some of the repairs.  He stated that he and Joe Hejnal would be happy to ride around with Ken to look at the different properties.
Chyree DeRoode – Has Cobb addressed his ditch problem?  Joe Hejnal stated that he received a call from Cobb today wherein he stated that he would take care of the problem next week.

President Sansone presented a motion where if Cobb has not addressed the ditch problem by the end of the month then the board will get bids from construction companies to fix the problem and then forward the bill to Cobb for payment.
The motion was made by Joe Hejnal and Kevin seconded the motion.

President Sansone further explained the motion wherein Cobb has until July 31, 2008 to recreate and clean all the ditches, clean up the culvert pipes and clean up the road around his property.  If he does not complete by July 31, the board will hire contractors to do the work and will forward the bill to the property owner upon completion.  If property owner refuses to pay, a lien will be placed on property.  All were in favor of the motion and a certified letter will be sent to Cobb. 

Janet Hirsch – Good News!  Janet reported that last week she attended the Clean Water Commission Hearing in Columbia and the sewer project was moved from the contingency list to the fundable list.  This means we are eligible to receive $2 million grants to construct a sewer system.  She stated that the attorneys are working on transferring the easements and the project is out for bid in January and construction will start next year.
Liz Sutterer (M55-56) – Will the roads be torn up during the sewer construction?  Janet stated that the sewer system will be installed along side the road and the roads will not have to be torn up due to the sewer installation.
New Business
President Sansone would like to propose constructing a rock/stone monument at the front of the lake.  He has heard that the current sign at the entrance to the lake is a turn off to some visitors.  He stated that currently there is no room in the budget for this project, but would like to volunteer his time to the project when funds become available.  Liz Sutterer volunteered to help out with the monument as she has a degree in art.
Joe Hejnal stated that we need a ‘No Parking’ sign for dry hydrant.

Russ Wilner stated that the homeowners of D12 would like approval for a deck on their home. 

There being no further business, a motion was made by Joe Hejnal and seconded by Russ Wilner to adjourn.  The meeting concluded at 8:09 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Schatzman

Secretary
